
 

KNOCKANEAN NATIONAL SCHOOL 

Christmas Newsletter   December 2014 

Dear Parents/Guardians 

As we reach the end of another busy and productive term, the pupils take a look back at the high lights of the 
term as they saw it! 

Cross Country Running:On the 17th of September we went to Lees Road for cross country running. There 
was six races u8s, u10s and over 10s boys and girls. The u8s had to run one lap of the rugby and the small 
soccer pitch. The u10s had to run two laps and the over 10s had to run one big lap. We got two medals in 
AoibhinnO’ Loughlinn who came 9thandSenanCrosbiewho came in 10th place. We had a great day overall. 

By Cian Galvin and Saidhbh O’ Brien 

Dromore Woods:On the 18th of September 5th class went to Dromore Woods. Our guide was called Nick 
and knew everything about the habitats and animals of Dromore Woods. We went to the Centre first to look 
at animals and bones. We then went for a walk around the forest. We were in groups of three and one group 
of four. We learned a lot and now we have projects on what we have seen and what we know. All of 5thhad a 
great day. 

By Sidney Fletcher and Matthew Power 

Seedsavers:On the 26th of September 5th class went to Seedsavers in Scariff,Co.Clare. Our tour guides were 
called Veronica and Aineand then we headed off to taste some apples. Out of all the apples The White Moss 
was the favourite. We all got a clipboard and in groups we filled them out. Then we went to the woods and 
our guides showed us the different trees around Seedsavers. After that we did some bark rubbing. We then 
headed off to make some apple juice. When we were making the apple juice Veronica showed us the process 
of making the apple juice. Some people loved the apple juice but other people didn’t find it as nice. While 
one group were making the apple juice the other group were doing some seedsaving with Aine. It was a 
brilliant tour and everyone really enjoyed it!!! 

By Mary O’ Callaghan and Ellen Doyle :) 

Boys Football:On Thurs Sept.25th we went to Eire Óg at 1 o’clock to play the Ennis National School. 
Darragh O’Callaghan was captain going into the match and Cian Galvin was top scorer on the day. The 
match finished at 1:2 to 0:6 points to Knockanean. Tony Butler, Killian Muduro and Diarmuid O Halloran 
played a great game. 

On Thurs Oct 2ndwe went to Gurteen at 1 o’clock to play Barefield. Tony Butler was captain going into the 
match and Tony Butler was top scorer on the day he scored 1:01. The match finished at 2:03 to 1:04 to 
Barefield.  

On Thurs Oct 9th we went to Gurteen at 12:30 to play C.B.S. Cian was captain going into the match and 
Cian Galvin was top scorer on the day he scored 0:03 points. The match finished at 4:10 to 0:06 points to 
C.B.S 

By Cian Galvin and Diarmuid O Halloran 



Girls Football:On Thurs Oct.2nd we went to Gurteen at 1:00 on a bus to play Newmarket. Aoibhínn Ó 
Loughlin was captain and played a great game as well as Sinéad Clancy, Alannah, Úna, Sinéad O Conor, 
Roisín Cahill and the rest of the team. We scored 7:4 in the first half but don’t know the final score as lots of 
players were taken off in the second half because we were beating them by a lot. 

On Thurs 9th we went to Gurteen to play St.Conaires at 1:00p.m. Sinead Clancy was captain and herself and 
Aoibhinn O Loughlin were top scorers of the match. The whole team put in great effort and we ended up 
beating them by a lot. Now we are in a semi-final and Mr Curran kindly set up challenge matches against 
Clarecastle which we defeated and G.M.C. We also beat them by a lot. 

On Wednesday 5th we went to Gurteen to play our semi-final against C.B.S at 12:15p.m. Sinéad Clancy was 
captain. It was a very tough match and it went to extra time. We beat them by a point and we are very 
grateful of the win. Now were now in the final, we would be playing The Ennis National. 

On the 10th of November we went to Cusack Park to play our final against The Ennis National. 
Unfortunately we lost by a point !. Sinead Clancy and Saidhbh O Brien were joint captains for the final. We 
were heartbroken about the end result. Well done to the team and a BIG thanks to Mr. Curran ☺ 

         By Aoibhínn Ó Loughlin and Sinéad Clancy!!!!! :-)   

Lighthouses: John Magner came to visit 5th Class on the 7/10/14. He told us about his life as a lighthouse 
keeper. John stayed at the Loop Head Lighthouse for five years. In some lighthouses John stayed for 1 
month. He was staying with 2 others. They swapped shifts every 4 hours. They fished lobsters and mackerel 
in the sea. They occupied themselves with crafts like ships in a big light bulb. The first lighthouse was built 
by the Egyptians in Port Alexander in Egypt 2000 years ago. The first lighthouse build in Ireland wasHook 
Point 1172. John Magner used to wreak dive off the lighthouse ground into the sea. The walls of some of the 
lighthouses were 2 meters thick. We all enjoyed having John over to talk to us about how he lived at the 
Lighthouse. 

By Luke Killeen and Gearóid O Brien 

Mullaghmore:On the 10th of October 6th class went to Mullaghmore in the Burren . Once we arrived we got 
set for the journey. We went into groups. We had a choice of the blue red and yellow trail to go up the 
mountain. It took around 1hour and 20 minutes to get up the mountain and then it took 50-60 minutes to get 
down. After we got to the summit we had our lunch and took pictures. It started to rain heavily as we were 
close to the summit. Afterwards we went to the shop. And we went home happy☺☺☺☺☺☺☺☺☺☺ 

By Sophie Roughan and Emily Murphy. 

3rd class trip to Ennis:Are tour leader was Jane O Brien.The O ‘Briens were the kings of Munster at the 
time.Our first stop was at O Connell’s monument known as “The Height” or “The Square”. We heard about 
a lady called Biddy Early who had four husbands who all died before her. She was tried for witchcraft. She 
had a blue bottle that she could look into and it would tell her the future. On our way to the cathedral we saw 
a shoe scraper. The Old Ground used to be a jail. We then went to the market. Here in the olden days they 
used to hang men for committing crimes. Punishment for ladies was dunking them in and out   of the River 
Fergus!!There used to be a fine for milking cows on the streets of Ennis! We then went the Abbey and got a 
tour of this by a lady called Aoife. We had a really good day and learned lots about Ennis in the olden times. 
Thanks to Amy for taking us and the parents who came along too. 

By Conor Hurley and Natasha Crotty 



3rd&4 th class football blitz:On the 21st of October 4th and 3th class went to a blitz in EireÓg. There were 3 
schools there- Knockanean, Ennis N.S. and Ballyea. We all went into groups of eight.There was a mix of 
children from  each school playing on each team .There was a break after the first game to have some lunch 
.We played two or three games each.It was great fun and we would like to go again. 

By CaoimheShalloo Murphy and Laura Butler  

Intel Mini Scientist: On the second week of school Mr.Curran had told us about a science exhibition that 
would take place in the school on the 23rd of October. We all split into groups of four of less. We then 
decided what project we would do and started to experiment. We typed out booklets for the judges to read 
and to help them understand our projects a bit more. We made power points to go along with the rest of our 
presentation. When the five weeks were up we had a practice round with the teachers to make sure we had 
everything ready. All the other classes in the school came to see our projects on this day also. Then finally 
after a long wait the day came, everybody in fourth class, fifth class and sixth class set up their projects. 
Every group had a table each. The judges arrived at the school at 2 o’clock. They came around to all the 
projects and asked us questions. At 4 o’clock we all gathered outside to hear the judges announce the 
winner. In second place was the “Coin Laundrette” by Ellen Doyle, Ciara Mulligan and Róisín Cahill and 
the overall winner was “The Barrage in Clarecastle” by Éabha Warner and Emma Higgins. We all had a 
great day and learned loads from our projects. 

By Sinéad Carey, Rachel Tarrant, Emily Murphy                           

The winners went on to represent the school in the regional finals in Intel, Shannon on December 12th. We 
set up our projects and the judges came around to look at them. During their breaks some of the workers in 
Intel also came to look at the projects. There were a total of 24 projects there on the day. We got to see how 
a 3D printer worked – which was really cool!! Everybody that took part got a calculator ruler & a goody bag 
with lots of sweets! It was a really enjoyable day and a great experience 

By Eabha Warner and Emma Higgins 

Skype Call:On the 7th of November 4th class did a skype call with Professor Paul Roche. Paul works in the 
University of South Wales. He is a Space ambassador for UK primary schools and works in promoting 
Space education with the European Space Agency. When he was young he was interested in space. He has 
spent 20 years researching massive stars, black hole, asteroids, comets and astronomy. We had a great day 
skyping Paul Roche. 

By Darren Nugent and Hannah Doyle 

On the 24th November we did a second skype call with Dr. Joseph Roche.  He wants to go on the one way 
mission to Mars. He has not got any doubts about going and his family are exited for him. He was interested 
in lots of things like dinosaurs when he was young. There were 663 volunteers to go on the mission to Mars. 
He successfully passed all the rounds so far. We had a great time skyping Joseph Roche. Hope we see him 
again soon.  

By Brendan Keane and Phoenix McGovern Wolfe. 

Talk on aeroplanes: In November Vivienne O Halloran and David Courtney came in to talk to 2nd class on 
air travel. Vivienne works as an air hostess with Aer Lingus and she told us that she checks the luggage, 
shows the safety drills to the passengers, brings out the food on the trolley and she also has a radio in her 
office and speaks to the pilot during the fight.  She told us that the Antonov,which is a Russian cargo plane, 
is the largest plane in the world. It has eight engines. Every Aer Lingus aeroplane is named after a saint.  



David is a pilot with Ryanair. He told us that he has a compass in the cockpit that tells him where to go- red 
means danger and don’t go there, yellow means to stay away from that area and green is nowhere near 
danger. He said geese are very dangerous for pilots as they could cause an engine to stop.  He told us that 
thunder storms are also very dangerous for aircraft. He told us all about the pilot whose plane was going to 
crash and he landedthe plane in the Hudson River in New York and saved all the passengers 

By Ella Courtney and Lauren Quinn 

Joseph the Musical:6th class went to the Coláiste to see Joseph the musical with our teachers Aileen and 
John. When we arrived, our teacher John met past pupils from our school. Fr Jerry Carey was there seating 
everybody.  The props they had made were amazing and the fog machines were really cool. Over the entire 
musical was amazing and all the girls were great singers. The show was based on a true story about Joseph 
and his 12 brothers but their father liked Joseph the most. The other brothers became very jealous so they 
locked Joseph up and sold him. They became reunited when Joseph was a king. 

By Róisín Moore and Sophie Roughan 

Christmas Fast: This year 5th class did a food fast on the 10/12/2014.A food fast is when you eat no food 
for a certain amount of time. Mrs Colleran our teacher completed a 24 hour food fast. We were tempted to 
eat in the yard but didn’t eat anything. Everyone lasted till the end of the school day. After school everyone 
enjoyed their dinner. We collected €745 all together on Friday. The charities that will benefit from this are: 
St Vincent de Paul €400, Jack & Jill foundation €200 and Bóthar Gifts €175 

By Charlie Mc Guinness and Rhys Mc Govern Woulfe 

Ice Skating:On the 9/12/14 John and Aileen brought 6th class Ice skating in Limerick.Firstly we put on our 
ice skates. The hardest part was tying the laces. Then we started ice skating, it was very hard to start with but 
it got easier after a while .Lots of people used the seals to help them move around. At the end we played bull 
dog on the ice. On the way home we went to Cratloe Woods and we had a lot of fun there. After that we 
went back to the school. 

By Joey Keane and Donal O Driscoll. 

Carol Singing in Liddy’s:The 11/12/14 was a great evening in Liddy’s Costcutters thanks to the owner 
Tom Liddy and the manager Donie Murphy and the other generous workers such as Santa Claus and our 
great teacher Mrs. Mac for the great music. We started by playing music with the musicians from the Friday 
lessons from five to half past five. And at half past five to half past six the carol singers sang some 
traditional Christmas songs. All in all we had a lovely time. Thanks to the staff for giving refreshments to 
everybody and Santa Claus for keeping the little kids happy and also giving sweets. It was a great night and 
it all ended at half past six. 

By Áine Barry, Anna Cosgrove, Emma O’ Dwyer and Róisín Cahill. 

Music Generation:This is a singing programme run in 3rd and 4th class where a tutor came in one day per 
week since September. We learned many wonderful songs and warm ups to get our voice ready.  3rd and 4th 
class came together and did a mini concert for junior and senior infants. We then went to the Auburn Lodge 
hotel on Monday Dec 15th to perform two concerts. 4th class performed at 1 pm with Barefield NS and Quin 
NS. 3rd class performed at 7pm that evening  with Barefield N.Sand ConnollyN.S. We really enjoyed 
learning and performing the songs. It will continue again after Christmas. 

By Ben Mc Donough and Amara Meyer 



Halloween Party: A total of €1207 was raised on the night. Many thanks to all who organised and 
supported this event 

Community Games for Doora - Barefield Parish 

Art /Model Making: For boys and Girls U8, U10, U12, U14 &U16 years 

Hand writing:For boys and Girls U10 (but over 8) U 12 years 

Competitors must be under the specified age on July 31st 2015 

Art must be of any Community Games themes, maximum size 60cmx70cm 

Model making must be based on any community games activity, maximum size 60cmx60cmx60cm 

Handwriting to copy a piece of text (poem, book extract) between 100-150 words on an A4 sheet of ruled 
paper 

Entry to be returned to class teacher before Jan 9th for handwriting and before Jan 16th for art/model making. 
(€2 entry fee for art/model making) 

Please put your name, address, date of birth ,school and contact number on the back of your entry. 

Any queries contact Rachel on 086 0254476 or http://www.clarecommunitygames.ie/Doora/Barefield 

If you live in another parish and wish to enter check the above website for the contact details for your parish. 

Dates to remember:  

 School closes on Friday December 19that 12.30 p.m. for infants and at 12.45p.m.for all other classes. 

School reopens on Monday January 5th2015 

Can I take this opportunity to thank our school community- parents, pupils, Board of Management, Parents 
Association, teachers and staff, Fr. Gerry and Canon O Carroll, for all their hard work, dedication, 
commitment and help, in what has been a very busy term. Have a wonderful Christmas and we look forward 
to seeing you all safe and well next term. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

_______________________________  

Jim Curran 

 


